LAWIS MINUTES – 12/8/99

· The Los Alamos Women in Science Steering Committee met in Otowi Side Room C on Wednesday, December 8th at 7:00a.m.  Committee members present were Amy Anderson, Mary S. Campbell, Huyen Dinh, Ann Mauzy, and Alexine Salazar.  Committee members absent were Susana Delano, Janie Enter, Cass Mason, Angelique Neuman, and Trish Wright.  Guests included Wendee Brunish and Tinka Gammel.

· Minutes: The minutes from the 11/10/99 meeting were reviewed.  Ann moved to approve the minutes.  Huyen seconded.  Amy will send the approved minutes to Tinka Gammel for inclusion on the LAWIS Web-site.

· Treasurer’s Report: Trish sent a report electronically.  As of 11/30/99, we have $1,125.80 in Savings; $2,292.12 in Checking; $1,297.59 in EYH; and $841.64 in Annual Meeting.  Alexine received a call from a parent of a 1999 EYH participant.  The participant had won a subscription to a magazine and the parent said her daughter never got the magazine.  Alexine will be calling Trish to ask if checks for the magazine subscriptions were cashed.

· Lunchtime Talks: Huyen said the next lunchtime talk is Thursday, December 9th.  Robi Mulford of NMT-15 will be giving a talk titled, “A Survey of Plutonium Characteristics as a Function of Age: The ARIES Sampling Program.”  Tessa Dowel will be giving the next lunchtime talk on January 27th and will talk about the organization, Reef News.  Huyen said anyone with other suggestions for talks should contact her.

· HEERA Report: Mary reported on a presentation she attended about how HEERA will affect laboratory organizations.  Organizations must have in writing that they are not a union organization, they do not represent employees, and that the organization does not deal with terms and conditions of employment.  Mary will work on rewriting the LAWIS bylaws so that they are in compliance with HEERA.

· EYH Report: Alexine said the 2000 EYH is scheduled for Monday, March 6, 2000.  The first planning meeting will be held tomorrow, 12/9/99.  There are only 150 career books and those will go to the chapter that is holding their 2000 EYH Conference in late February.  The Northern Chapter has been charged with getting a few new articles added to the career book and with using the $8,000 budgeted for getting more books printed.  Ann said she needs the Zip drives back in order to add the articles.  LAWIS needs confirmation from the Network that the $8,000 is coming from the state budget.   Alexine said an account, with 2-3K internal money is still available for either printing more career books or for paper supplies, publications, etc.  Alexine said if she opens a new account, we will lose the money from this existing account.   Alexine needs to open the new account soon in order to start using the services of Protocol, etc.  Agreed that it would be best to use the internal money for needed supplies that can be ordered quickly.            

· Nominating Committee Report: Tinka Gammel said she has five potential candidates for the steering committee.  Tinka said the slate of candidates includes women who have let their LAWIS membership lapse and two women who are Post Docs and have never been LAWIS members.  The steering committee members present at the meeting were okay with allowing these women to be candidates, with the agreement that they would all join LAWIS.  Amy volunteered to poll the steering committee members not at the meeting, and Ann who had to leave the meeting at 8:00am, to see if a quorum of the committee members would agree to allowing this slate of candidates to run for positions on the steering committee.  Tinka said she would send out a ballot tomorrow and the deadline for voting would be Noon on December 14th.

· MentorNet:  Wendee Brunish gave a report on MentorNet.  Wendee is the Los Alamos MentorNet representative.  MentorNet started as an attempt to reduce the high drop out rate of women in Engineering programs.  The program has since broadened to include women in all science fields.  Male students are also allowed to participate in MentorNet.  Over 30 universities are a part of MentorNet.  LANL paid its $5,000 membership fee and is also a member.   Wendee said at Los Alamos there were 33 women who signed up to be mentors and 28 of them have been paired with students.  Only students from participating universities may participate in the program.  The program continues through the academic year.  For more information about MentorNet, contact Wendee at 7-5724 or at wb@lanl.gov.

· LAWIS Holiday Party: Wendee agreed to host the holiday party.  The party will be held on Tuesday, December 14th starting at 5:30pm.   Alexine volunteered to send out an e-mail on the LAWIS list server with information about the party.   The party will be a potluck.  Wendee said she would have hot spiced cider and could provide some of the paper items needed.  Mary offered to bring the rest of the paperware.  Alexine offered to bring drinks.  

Meeting adjourned at 8:30a.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Amy Anderson
